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W: www.tarboltoncc.co.uk  

T: +44 (0) 7951 288 652 
 
 

Minutes of Meeting for 4 September 2024 
 
A meeting of Tarbolton Community Council was held at the Tarbolton Community Campus 
at 7pm on 4 September 2024 
 
Persons Present 
 
Robbie Mann Chairman Tarbolton Community Council 
Josie McMurdo Member Tarbolton Community Council 
Jean McColm Treasurer Tarbolton Community Council 
Billy McColm Planning & Licencing Tarbolton Community Council 

Matthew McColm 
Communication & 
Events 

Tarbolton Community Council 

Caroline Borland Secretary Tarbolton Community Council 
Janet Thornton Member Tarbolton Community Council 

Mary Haughey Member Tarbolton Community Council  
Lorraine McKenzie Link Officer South Ayrshire Council 
Lorraine McGill  Resident 
Maureen Stewart  Resident 
Robin Dalrymple  Resident 
Betty Watters  Resident 
   
Apologies   
   
Pauline Sykes Member Tarbolton Community Council 

 
Approval of Minutes 
 
Minutes of Meeting from 3rd July were approved by Matthew McColm and seconded by Billy 
McColm 
 

Treasurers Report 
 
Lottery money has been received.  Separate Event account has been created and the 
money made from the Gala Day has been transferred to this.  Lottery funding can’t be 
moved to the Events account. Administration Grant also received from South Ayrshire 
Council.   
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Planning and Licencing Report 
 
3 planning applications have been lodged recently.  All for changes to outlying farms.  
Batchelor’s club is being rethatched.   
 
Police Scotland Report 
 
No Police report has been received prior to the meeting. 
 
Communications Report 
 
Participatory Budgeting funding application has been submitted and residents are now able 
to vote.  We are one of the options for our area.  Event is taking place on 9th September so 
we will know then whether we are successful.  This is for installation of new notice boards. 

 
Elected Members Report 
 
No elected members were present at the meeting. 
 
Light Up Tarbolton 2024 
 
Funding received from Lottery Scotland for new lighting.  Event will take place on Saturday 
30th November.  Plan to have 2 trees – one at the Cross and one at the grassy area in the 
middle of the village.  Matthew and Caroline to meet to discuss.  Meeting to take place with 
Centre Great re installation of power for new tree.  Extend the lights along Westport and see 
what we have left over.   
 
Place Planning 
 
Conversations have taken place with Audrey Gatt.  Council had requested our place plan to 
be developed and ready for October. They have now advised that we have until April 2025 
to provide this.     
  
Any other Competent Business 
 
Tarbolton Landfill.  Report received from Albion Environmental who were appointed by 
Scottish Government.  A variety of options have been discussed.  Report now with Scottish 
Government to determine progress.  Minimum option would cost circa £1 million.  Japanese 
Knotweed is still an issue.    
 
Ayrshire Roads Alliance have been in touch regarding the introduction of the 20 mph 
measures.  20mph measures are close to being approved.  Robbie has asked for sight of 
the proposals.  They will put forward their recommendations regarding better crossing 
facilities to South Ayrshire Council who will take this forward.   
 
Caroline has submitted her resignation as Secretary to the Community Council.  Robbie 
thanked her for her contribution and requested any volunteers for a new Secretary. 
 



   

 

        

Cathy has submitted her resignation as Vice-Chair to the Community Council.  Robbie 
thanked Cathy for her contribution and requested any volunteers as Vice-Chair. 
 
Adjournment  
 
The Chairperson closed the meeting.  Next meeting will take place on Wednesday 2nd 
October at 7pm. 
 


